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Dresden East Civic Association 
Board of Directors Meeting  

Minutes and Attendance 
November 11, 2002 

  
• Secretary’s report (Leslie Freymann): previous minutes accepted.  
• Treasurer’s report (Sheila Rotter): balance = $ 2715.72 
• PDK Watch Report (Ron Dennis): the Board of Commissioners will discuss PDK at their next meeting.  
• Networking of Northeast Neighborhood (NNN) Report (Ron Dennis): future meetings will discuss the 

Redevelopment Powers Act and Tax Allocation Districts. 
• Dresden Park Report (Cheryl Von Soosten): County is reviewing the master plan and St. Pious X’s 

involvement; master plan includes renovation is for 2 ball fields, moving the parking lot, walking paths, 
play area, restrooms, clean-up of all underbrush (except for 75 foot creek buffer); funding is not available; 
the County has to prioritize; St. Pious X aggress to maintain fields; next Steering Committee meeting is 
Dec. 5th; after finalizing the plan, they will present to the CEO, County Commissioners, and the public; Mr. 
VonSoosten is the Committee Representative.  

• Yard of the Month Report (Leslie Freymann): all the winners are online. Sheila Rotter has free mulch she is 
trying to give away.  

• Community Council/Zoning (Dan Harris): issued citations on Duke road, across from PDK. 
• DCCC Report (Wayne Daniel): the new subdivision ordinance passed.  
• DECAzette: Wayne, Peggy, and Jim all contributed to the writing, layout, and printing of the last newsletter, 

since Jeff Weeks was unable to complete it this time due to medical problems; Jim will get future 
newsletters printed; Mail Boxes etc. cost $285 for 850 copies, 6 pages each.  

• Web Site Report (Leslie Freymann): please send Leslie any real estate filers to post on the new “Homes for 
Sale” page; mention the new page to any realtors you may know.  

• Graffiti Issues: Dan has been working on the Shallowford  “green fence”; no new graffiti recently.  
• Neighborhood Reports:  

o Whispering Hills: Ann Stuart is working on the traffic calming issue and will try and get the 
neighborhood to sign a petition for speed bumps; the police reported speeders at over 75 MPH, 65% 
signatures needed for speed bumps; they cost $25/year/house/forever.  

o No other neighborhoods had reports. 
• Miscellaneous: 

o The Shallowford Road Redevelopment Committee has not meet in several months. 
o Sheila Rotter donated an old computer to Dresden Elementary and encouraged others to do the same; 

the school was very appreciative.  
o Wayne reported he would be unable to serve as President in 2003.  
o Cheryl will send out the 2003 meeting dates.  
o Brian Baker volunteered to be the 2003 Secretary. 

 
Meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be January 12th, location TBD. 
 
If any additions or corrections need to be made to these minutes, please call Leslie Freymann at 678-547-0350 
or email decasecretary@mindspring.com.  


